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Dates for Your Diary  Date 
Harvest Food Bank Collection Week Monday 7th October  - Friday 11th October 

Dress Down Day -  Wear something yellow to school Thursday 10th October – World Mental Health Day – Young Minds 

Woodpeckers Fabulous Finish Assembly Tuesday 15th October @ 2.50pm 

Nightingales Fabulous Finish Assembly Wednesday 16th October @ 2.50pm 

Kingfishers Fabulous Finish Assembly  Thursday 17th October @ 2.50pm 

Family Portraits – Pre-booking only Saturday 19th October 2024 - Spaces still available 

INSET Day Friday 25th October 2024 

Half Term Holidays Monday 28th October – Friday 1st November  

Whole School Outdoor Day Thursday 7th November (Details to follow) 

Parent Forum Thursday 7th November 

Odd Sock Day/Anti Bullying Day Tuesday 12th November (Details to follow)  

Flu Nasal Vaccinations  Tuesday 19th November (Letter to follow) 

Author Visit Monday 25th November 

No Pens Day Wednesday 27th November (Details to follow) 

Christmas Holidays  Monday 23rd December – Friday 3rd January 

INSET Day  Friday 14th February 2025 

INSET Day Monday 21st July 2025 

INSET Day Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

Cupernham Infant School  
Newsletter 3 - Friday 4th October 2024 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,             Together we care, we learn and we achieve! 

 

The school staff and I are so grateful for the incredible support of our parents and families so far 
during this half term and it has been lovely to see you all, especially at the Parent Consultation 
Meetings this week.  Thank you for the lovely positive comments written and left on our ‘Cupernham 
Shout Out board!’  The staff were touched by your lovely comments. 
 

Our curriculum continues to be lively, exciting and purposeful through the use of lots of inspiring 
resources and it has been lovely walking around the school seeing and hearing the children laugh 
and play.  
 

Look out for The Everywhere Bear coming home throughout the year, or a surprise post card home 
that could be landing on your child’s doorstep.  These will be posted on a Thursday ready for a 
Saturday delivery. 
 

Thank you for your continued support and have a restful weekend. 
 

Kind regards   Mr. D. Wells 
 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Our Learning This Week 

 

 

 

 

Year R 
 
Year R have had another fabulous week. Our week started with a very 
special visitor – Mrs Hawkins. She is a local author who came in to share 
her book ‘Agnes and Meredith Hedgehog House’ with us. This inspired us 
to build our own Hedgehog homes. On a walk of the outside area, we 
spotted our special trees that we will observe throughout the year as part 
of our longitudinal study. We will look for the changes that happen to 
them as the seasons change.  
 

 

 
 

 

KS1 
 
 

Year 1  

In Year 1 this week we have been writing about the story of The 

Billy Goats Gruff. We have been focusing on writing sentences using 

adjectives. In Maths, we have been learning to compare quantities 

using the language fewer, more and same. In History, we were 

comparing old and new toys. We discussed how some older toys 

are still popular now.  

 

Year 2  
Over the last few weeks, Year 2 have been busy creating their own 

dinosaurs and creating exciting fact files outlining what they look 

like, what they eat and where they live. They have been using 

exciting adjectives to add description as well as joining ideas using 

conjunctions. In history, they have been using their exploratory 

skills to discover more about Mary Anning and have been learning 

about key events in her life, linking this to the concept of 

chronology. As artists, they have been looking at clay techniques in 

preparation to sculpt their own clay dinosaurs. What a super few 

weeks of learning they have had! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hot Topic - Attendance 

Attendance will be a regular feature in our newsletters 

as it’s important to share with you why good 

attendance matters.  Research shows that absence 

from school, for whatever reason, can disadvantage a 

child by creating gaps in learning, which affect a child’s 

ability to succeed.   

As such, we have a dedicated team who monitor all 

absence thoroughly and all attendance data is shared 

with the Local Authority.  

We will make contact with you and arrange a meeting 

if we have any concerns regarding your child’s 

attendance. If your child’s attendance level is falling 

towards 90%, then we will contact you directly to raise 

our concern.  Please support us by giving your child the 

best opportunities through good attendance at school. 

I have attached links to some useful documents 

available to explain the use of penalty notices. 

Useful Links: 

Hampshire Guidance on Penalty Notices 
Should your child go to school today - Guidance for parents when 
a child is unwell. 

 
 

Penalty Notices - As set down by the 

Department for Education, Penalty Notices 

can be issued for unauthorised absence. In 

Hampshire, Penalty Notices are issued 

when a pupil has had 10 or more half-day 

sessions (equivalent to five school days) of 

unauthorised absence, in the last 10 school 

week period. 

 

We are committed to providing an 

education of the highest quality and 

work together to secure this for all our 

children. Every child has a right to 

access the education to which he/she is 

entitled. Parents and teachers share the 

responsibility for supporting and 

promoting excellent school attendance 

and punctuality for all. 
 

If you are considering any type of 

absence for your child/ren from school, 

you must contact the school office who 

will be able to send you the appropriate 

Hampshire County Council forms.  We 

will then be able to register your 

child/ren correctly. 

 

 

https://documents.hants.gov.uk/code-of-conduct-issuing-penalty-notices-for-unauthorised-absence-from-schools.pdf
https://what0-18.nhs.uk/parentscarers/child-unwell-ok-go-nurseryschool


    

In today’s ever-evolving technical world, keeping our pupils safe online is always at the forefront of 

our minds. As a school, we play a vital role in keeping our pupils safe online. Parents/carers also 

have an important role to play. We appreciate that it can be difficult to know exactly what you can 

do to help your children navigate this world safely – especially as changes and advances are 

happening all the time. Please read our 2nd monthly newsletter (attached) and refer any enquiries 

to a member of the senior leadership team. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you for all your positive feedback, we are glad that you are enjoying the parent drop in 

sessions; these will continue until the end of the autumn term. Here is a reminder of the 

sessions: 

Yr. R Marvellous Morning Jobs – Thursdays at 9.00am - 9.15am. 

Yr. 1 Stay & Read - Fridays at 9.00am - 9.15am.  

Yr. 2 Marvellous Morning Jobs – Mondays at 9.00am - 9.15am.  

 

Parent Drop in Sessions 

 
Safeguarding Newsletter 

  

 

Full details can be found at the end of the 

newsletter. To book please contact Tom 

Francis directly on: 07985374926 or e-mail: 

Tomlloydfrancis@gmail.com.          

 

 

 

 

NEW! GUITAR Lessons 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fabulous Finish Class Assemblies 
You are invited to come and join us celebrating the children’s learning 

and achievements throughout their class topic.  Assemblies will start at 

2.50pm and be no longer than 20 minutes. 

Date Year Class Time 

Tuesday15th October 2 Woodpeckers 2.50pm 

Wednesday16th October 2 Nightingales 2.50pm 

Thursday 17th October 2 Kingfishers 2.50pm 

Tuesday 22nd October 1 Owls 2.50pm 

Wednesday 23rd October 1 Robins 2.50pm 

Thursday 24th October 1 Hummingbirds 2.50pm 

Tuesday12th November R Wrens 2.50pm 

Wednesday 13th November R Penguins 2.50pm 

Thursday 14th November R Sparrows 2.50pm 

. 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 will soon celebrate their amazing learning this term through their Fabulous Finish 

Assemblies.  Please see the dates above to check the dates for each class. 

Each assembly will start at 2.50pm so please arrive at 2.40pm at the main office.  Each 

assembly will be 20mins long so that will give you enough time go back out and wait on the 

playground for collection. We looking forward to seeing you soon. 

 

 

Fabulous Finish  

 

 

 

We are very proud of our KS1 children who took part in 

the Test Valley School Gymnastic Festival on Wednesday.   

They did incredibly well and won two awards; the 

Passion Award and the Respect Award; they were all 

encouraging each other, listening to each other and 

supporting each other to be the very best they can be.   

 

 

Gymnastic Festival 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                        

   
 

 

 

 

 

ASDA Cashpot for Schools 

Please opt in through the Asda 

Rewards app and choose our 

primary school between 2nd 

September and 30th November 

2024 to earn money for our school.  

Many thanks for your support. 

Family Portraits 

                                                                                            

On behalf of everybody at Cupernham Infant School, we would like to say a huge thank you and 

well done to all those children who took part in our pupil voice elections on Wednesday 2nd 

October.  We are so very proud of every single one of you for standing up and reading out your 

speeches to everyone in your class. We can’t wait for you to take on these amazing roles. 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Voice 

 

Please remember to bring in your 

contributions for our Harvest 

Collection next week.  All donations 

will be sent to our local Food bank, 

supporting so many families across 

Romsey. 

 

 
Thank you to all those who attended the Parent 

Forum on Tuesday. I found it really useful to 
understand how we could best communicate 

with the wider community. 
 

Later this half term, I will be sharing our parent 
communication strategy with you so you know 

exactly how we will be communicating with you, 
on what platform and what to look out for. 

 

Next parent forum is Thursday 7th November to 
discuss strategies to support parents with their 

children’s learning. 
 

 

 

 
Harvest 

We still have spaces available for the family portraits on                                            
Saturday 19th October in the morning. Please call the 
School Office on 01794 514494 to book a place. 

 

 
Parent Forum 
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Times are difficult at the moment and we want to let 

you that you are ‘Never Alone’.  This information has 

been put together by a number of professional 

services, highlighting the key agencies that may be able 

to offer help, support and advice when needed. In 

addition to this, please visit our new Parent Support 

Pages on our website for further support. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Useful Support and 

Helplines 

 

 

Don’t forget to let us know if there any 

changes to your contact details. 

 

We have had a number or our residnence 
call us upset and informing us fg parents 
parking in firnt of theior driveway and 
gharages– Please do not park in front of their 
garages.  The local trafic patrol officers have 
been instructuied to regualrly patrol the area 
aroiund both exits of school. 

 

https://www.cupernhaminfant.com/parent-support/
https://www.cupernhaminfant.com/parent-support/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


